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ACTIVITIES
	8-14 Jan 2012
	Exit Committee
	Kingston, ON

	17-19 Jan 2012
	FR Wellness Committee Mtg
	Ottawa

	2-5 Feb 2012
	Regional Teambuilding with Dr Phil
	Regina

	6-9 Feb 2012
	FR Steering Committee Mtg
	Ottawa

	15-Feb-12
	NE Conference Call
	

	12-Mar-12
	NE Conference Call
	

	13-14 Mar 2012
	Progressive Discipline Seminar
	Winnipeg

	16-18 Mar 2012
	PSAC Progressive Leadership Mtg
	Edmonton

	17-Mar-12
	NE Conference Call
	

	27-28 Mar 2012
	Mod 1 Training 
	Winnipeg

	28-Mar-12
	NE Conference Call
	

	30-Mar-12
	NE Conference Call
	

	03-Apr-12
	NE Conference Call
	

	12-15 Apr 2012
	Council of Locals
	Moose Jaw, SK

	16-17 Apr 2012
	DRC Mtg
	Edmonton

	23-25 Apr 2012
	NE Meeting
	Ottawa


We held a Regional Teambuilding session with Dr Phil the first week of February in Regina, Sask. Unfortunately one of the Locals could not attend due to work requirements. The Locals in attendance found it to be very useful and well worth the time to attend. We all left the session with some very useful tools to add to our repertoire. We are hoping to find some time to do a follow up in the fall as we all left the session with an action plan to carry on with back in their respective Locals. As is mentioned in the Local reports, the region hosted the Prairies and the North Council of UNDE Locals. It was held in Moose Jaw, Sask the 13-14 Apr 2012 and was very informative. With much assistance from Sister Winger, we came up with a very interesting agenda. Brother John MacLennan was in attendance and shared his wealth of knowledge with the delegates and observers in attendance.  Sister Debbie Graham did a presentation on Workplace bullying and Brendalee Blaney did WFA training. We had an open forum in which the members in attendance were able to ask questions of Brother MacLennan, Sister Blaney, Sister Winger and myself. This went over really well. Some questions were submitted by the Locals but a lot came from the Floor. Thank you to all that made the Council of Locals a great success. 
Local 704

Brother Glen Johnston and his executive are having their work cut out for them. They have had to break in some senior management this year as the Chief of Staff has changed a couple of times. This potentially leaves voids in some of the Branch Head positions. There are still a good number of vacant positions that are not being filled. Two members on the Base were indentified as being affected. The Local has members that have participated in the Mod1 training and is scheduled to attend the Grievance Handling training (Mod 8) the end of May.  They participated in the Council of Locals. The WFA training put on by Brendalee Blaney generated some great discussion especially with the cuts that are happening within the Federal Government.  Brother Johnston is looking forward to attending the President’s Conference as well as the PSAC Triennial Convention.
Local 705
Sister Mona Simcoe her executive seem to have a good working rapport with the senior management on the Wing. Some of the issues that are being worked on at the LMRC are DCC, Transformation of Pay Administration initiative, staffing issues at the Central Heating Plant and Term Employment Policy VCDS/DM controls on hiring. 17 Wing is now declared a bilingual base as 435 Squadron is French only. The Local participated in the PSAC Leadership meeting titled Prairies on Patrol in Winnipeg and Council of Locals that was held in Moose Jaw. The Local was also involved in Mod 1 training held the later week of March in Winnipeg and is looking forward to the Mod 8 training scheduled for the end of May in Winnipeg. At one of their general meeting, The Local held a session titled How Can We on our Local. There were five mini brainstorming sessions that caused some discussion on ways to build involvement in the Local. The Local is now working on ways to start implementation of these ideas into the Local. Sister Simcoe is looking forward to attending the President’s Conference as well as the PSAC Triennial Convention.
Local 800 
Brother Doyon and the bargaining team will start bargaining with the employer on 16 May 2012. As is in a lot of situations, they are anticipating a bit of a bumpy road. Brother Doyon and a couple members of the executive attended the Private Sector Mod 1 and Mod 7 training in Ottawa 26-29 Mar 2012. They found it to be a real eye opener. They feel that the have been provided the tools to better assist the members within their Local. A couple of the Executive were involved in assisting with the hosting of The Prairies and the North Council of UNDE locals. Brother Doyon is also looking forward to participating in the up coming President’s Conference. 
Local 801
Sister Evelyn Jackson and her Executive are very active. There are still a lot of unknowns regarding the transfer of Dundurn from the Royal Canadian Air Forces to the Canadian Army. No one is saying when this is to take no place or how it will affect the members in Dundurn. The membership in Dundurn is still concerned about DCC and their possible involvement with the facilities at Dundurn. They too are waiting for the outcome of the DCC investigation.  Sister Jackson is looking forward to attending the President’s Conference. 
Local 802
Sister Della Bennett and her Local have a great working relationship with management from 15 Wind. Both sides collectively had one position on the Wing that was unilingual, was changed to bilingual and has been changed back to unilingual. There are two other positions that are being reviewed as well. Staffing has not been as issue. Members have able to move around to gather experience. The Wing looks internally when positions become vacant giving members a chance at higher positions. There has been a need to file more grievances this year due to poor managers in some areas on the Wing. Both management and the Local have tried to get the LMRC Enhancement training through the JLP but have been unsuccessful to date. Sister Della and her members are getting their Union Office set up and are hoping to have an open house in May. Sister Bennett is looking forward to attending the President’s Conference as well as the PSAC Triennial Convention.
Local 807
The Executive is working well. The new members of the Executive attended the Private Sector Mod 1 and Mod 7 training in Ottawa 26-29 Mar 2012. The training was well received and the new Executive feel that they are better equipped to represent and assist their membership.  A couple of members from the Executive were involved in assisting with the hosting of The Prairies and the North Council of UNDE locals. Brother Roh is looking forward to attending the President’s Conference as well as the PSAC Triennial Convention.
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